## The Audubons

The officers of the Audubon are Mrs. Sam Butler, president; Mrs. C. E. Washington, first vice-president; Mrs. Hutchinson, second vice-president; Mrs. G. A. Ramsey, secretary; Mr. Perry Maxwell, treasurer.

The Audubon held its first as all of its meetings for this year. with Mrs Ramsey. The first Saturday in each month is the day for assembling. The program on last Saturday was excep tionally interesting. Miss Helen Ward who spent the summer in Washington D. C., told of the protection given birds there, to the point of being termed a bird haven. Mrs. C. E Washington gave an account of the field trips made by the bird study class at Chattanooga during her stay Mrs. William there in the summer. Hutchinson told of Colorado birds The club will bring a lecturer to our city during the coming season. Mesdames Butler and Washington will invite a teacher from each ward to accompany them on their Saturday morning field trips, and will assist them in securing first hand knowledge of local birds.